

## Bolton on Swale St Mary's Church of England Aided Primary School

Scorton, Richmond, N Yorks DL10 6AQ

E-Mail: admin@bolton-on-swale.n-yorks.sch.uk Tel: 01748 818401

Headteacher Mrs Nicola Dobson

'Developing the whole child'

Newsletter Friday 7th June 2019 Our Christian value this half term is 'Community'

<u>A wonderful day for our visits to the Blue Reef Aquarium and Whitby</u> All our children enjoyed first hand learning experiences linked to their curriculum topics in Geography, History and Science. We all had great fun together too.

<u>Classes 1 and 2 at the Blue Reef Aquarium</u> 'We loved exploring the aquarium and touching the sea creatures, especially the sea stars'. 'We learnt about creatures from the Amazon River too.' 'I liked the rescued seals'. 'We explored different habitats.'



Class 3 visit the Lifebaot Station and Whitby Abbey exploring the history of the town.



Class 4 study the coastline and learn about Captain Cook on their visit to Whitby Museum



<u>75th Anniversary of the D Day Landings</u> We have explored this significant event with the children this week in school and they may like to share their reflections with you at home.

<u>Class and group photographs</u> have been sent home today for those who ordered these.

<u>Assessment and National Statutory Tests</u> <u>Year 1</u> will complete their Phonic screen check next week, beginning Monday 10th June. <u>Year 4</u> will trial National Times Tables tests in June. Thank you for your ongoing support with phonics, reading and learning times tables.

This newsletter is emailed directly to parents and is posted on the website. Please email the address below to action this. admin@bolton-on-swale.n-yorks.sch.uk Please don't hesitate to contact us if you have any queries about school.

Yours sincerely, Nicola Dobson







